February 7, 2013

Justina McGettigan, Deputy D.A. 
District Attorneys Office

York County Courthouse

45 Kennebunk Road 

Alfred, Maine 04002

Re: Second Freedom of Access Act request pursuant to Title 1, M.R.S. Chapter 13, Sections 401, 407, 408-A, 410 – public records available for public inspection and copying

Dear Ms. McGettigan,


On December 27, 2012 I filed a Freedom of Access Act request with you and having received no response I filed a second request on January 20, 2013. 

I received a response to my FOA to you from D.A. Kathryn Slattery dated January 28, 2013. D.A. Slattery attached a list of the approximate 60 individuals charged with Engaging a Prostitute. 


I will clarify my request. In my original FOA I requested the names, addresses and court docket numbers for each of the remaining 150+ suspects charged. Please provide the remaining subjects charged.



Whereas, you and your office operate in the State jurisdiction, this Freedom of Access Act request is pursuant to “Title 1, MRS, Chapter 13, Section 408-A – public records available for public inspection and copying.”
This is my firm promise to pay fees and costs for locating, duplicating, and reviewing documents for the information as requested below. In the event that the fees and cost exceed $20.00, please send me the information of such fees and costs prior to sending the requested information.
If some of this request is exempt from release, please send those portions that are not exempt, and please provide me with the indexing, itemization, and detailed justification concerning the information that is exempt which you are not releasing.

Pursuant to the law you are obligated to respond, “Title 1, MRS Chapter 13, Section §410. Violations.  For every willful violation of this subchapter, the state government agency or local government entity whose officer or employee committed the violation shall be liable for a civil violation for which a forfeiture of not more than $500 may be adjudged.”


I am providing you with another ten (10) days from receipt of this FOA to respond in order for you to be in compliance with the law. 

Thanking you in advance for your response and assistance.

Respectfully submitted,

Dorothy Lafortune


            P.O. Box 187                                   Biddeford, Maine 04005

